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As we continue to make more progress in our language learning, we are finding new 
opportunities to work and minister in Mozambique. We are thankful for all the Lord has 
done. We continue to make great progress in our language abilities every day. This is a 
blessing because it enables us to function in society while also providing an opportunity 
to minister to the people of Mozambique. Thank you for your continued prayers.  
 
Kinsleigh’s First Birthday 
In August, we celebrated Kinsleigh’s 1st birthday. It is hard to believe that she is already 1! 
She is a true blessing in our lives, and we are deeply thankful for her. We celebrated her 
birthday with our friends in Mozambique. We were filled with joy as we looked at all the 
friends we have made in Mozambique who came to celebrate our daughter’s birthday.  
Zimpeto Bible Study 
On August 9th, we began a Bible study in an area of the city called Zimpeto. Since then, 
we have met for the Bible study two more times. The goal of the Bible study is to provide 
a space where we can practice language and ministry skills while also preparing for the 
future, as this Bible study could potentially become our first church plant. The Bible study 
seems to be going well. A small group has been meeting each week, and we continue to 
invite more people from the community to join us. Thank you for praying as we seek to 
reach souls with the gospel.  
Exciting Opportunity 
As language comes, so come more and new ministry opportunities. Toward the end of 
August, I began teaching a class at the Bible Institute of our friend, Bro. Lopez. He is a 
faithful missionary from Mexico who is working in Mozambique. We are grateful for our 
friendship and the opportunity to serve and teach at the Bible Institute of his church. 
Please pray for us as we study at the Bible Institute this semester.  
Preaching in Portuguese 
In August, I preached every Sunday morning at the church where we are currently serving. 
It is a challenge to prepare and preach in Portuguese, but the Lord is continually giving us 
more freedom and liberty in Portuguese.  
One evening, before church on Thursday, I was talking to a man named Osvaldo on the 
street. After a few minutes of talking, I shared the gospel with him. We examined the 
Scriptures together. Osvaldo told me he had never heard the gospel. Praise the Lord, 
Osvaldo accepted Jesus Christ as his Savior. Please pray for Osvaldo that he would grow spiritually and remain 
faithful in the Lord.  

September 2025 


